September 18, 2018

     
The September 18, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Crawford, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. 

Trustees absent: Greathouse.
    
 Also physically present: Logan Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Attorney Gronewold.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford to Approve the 09/04/18 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None. 

Clerk Mugler informed the board that Chief Weseloh had fielded a complaint regarding the Carillon at St. Johns Church.  Keneipp will be following up with this.

Schopp addressed the board.  

The water leak at 25 Cobblestone has been repaired.  Schopp commented further on the details of the repair. Water loss has gone down but not as much as anticipated.  Public Works has been pouring more walking trail at Westside Park and is near completion. They have been moving dirt to the second soccer field. Park hour signs will be posted and the road will be opened shortly. 

Schopp met with the engineer that he is working with on the School Safe Route Grant.  They investigated the areas that may be possibilities.  One area in particular seemed to be the most suitable and likely to be approved for the grant.  School Street does not seem cost prohibitive as a possible route.  The engineer is looking into the details regarding an easement.  Schopp stated that the grant for the Safe School Route is 100% funded. He also researched the information provided by IDOT regarding the property at Huffman Farm Supply.  He will be contacting John Haning. Gronewold brought up the concerns from a previous meeting regarding unconnected walkways/sidewalks and what, if any, liability that this opened the Village up to.  He stated that this option would obviously not be ideal. It appears that this route would not be desirable due to other circumstances, as well. He will continue gathering information based on the direction that the Village decides to go. 

A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Schultz to Approve the Appointment of Logan Weseloh as EMA Director for the Village of Minier. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None. There was a brief discussion regarding EMA duties and the training that Weseloh has had to date.

The Clerk reported that the second property tax distribution has been received in the amount of $$85,864.01. Multiple complaints have been received in the office about the amount of “red eye” in town.  One resident claimed that they were told by a representative at the elevator that this would be the new normal now as the second dryer allows them to process twice as much corn.  Over $3000.00 was raised for First Responder Appreciation Day. There has been no communication from Bulldogs Soccer League regarding the request for insurance information.

The Kiwanis Club discussed the theme for the Christmas Parade this year. It will be centered around the 200th Anniversary for Illinois.

Gronewold had nothing additional to report to the board.

A motion to adjourn at 7:51 p.m was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Crawford, Beccue, Schultz, Nystrom. Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk   
